The summer term is to end in the traditional manner with a Leaver's Assembly to say farewell to the Year 6 children, PTA BBQ, Sports Day as well as visits and trips to the seaside – just how summer in primary school should be.

Class 1 had a super day at Filey on the beach. They were accompanied by a large group of parents who were able to join in the fun. Everyone returned tired but very happy. Class 2 visited The Ryedale Folk Museum Hutton le Hole to bring their topic on Victorians alive. They had a busy day and proudly brought back the rag rugs they had made but were not convinced that a Victorian school day was preferable to school at Sand Hutton in 2016!



Once again Class 3 (Years 4, 5, 6) took part in the Theatre Royal Playhouse project where the children have the opportunity to perform in a play especially written for children of this age. The performance took place on the Studio Stage at the Theatre Royal in York involving the whole class. This year's play was "In the Shadow of the Quarks" by Bridget Foreman, which was a challenging play demanding that the children give of their very best — which of course they did! Mrs Sharna Fraser produced the play assisted by the

theatre staff including lighting and sound technicians that resulted in an excellent performance enjoyed by all. There were many special individual performances but most notable was the way the children interacted and supported each other throughout – parents and grandparents were rightly very proud of the children's achievement.

We will be sad to say goodbye to the Year 6 children as they go off to secondary school but they are very ready for the next stage of their school life. Callum, Josie, Harry, Megan, Owen, Rebecca, and Robert will be going off to Huntington and Becki, Ellie, Isaac, Lydia and Matthew, are joining Malton School and Eliza is to start at York High. We send them off with our love and best wishes for continued success in the future.

Everyone is off enjoying their summer break hopefully having a well-earned rest before the new academic year gets underway.

